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Happy Birthday 

Sherman and Oakley turn five years old today. A cupcake will be included with all meal deliveries 

to celebrate! 

 

What Does Yellow Phase Really Mean? 

COVID-19 is still a significant threat to the Sherwood Oaks community due to age and health status 

of our residents. As the region enters the Yellow Phase of the PA Reopening Plan, we must remain 

diligent with procedures in place.  Sherwood Oaks is not in the Yellow Phase.  I thank residents and 

staff both for their important role in maintaining a safe and secure environment here on campus: 

• Visitor restrictions  

• Screening of all persons at gatehouse before campus entry 

• Leave the campus only for medical reasons or obtaining essential supplies 

• Wear a mask/face covering when outside your home 

• Physical distancing – 6 feet or more from your fellow resident or staff member 

• Hand hygiene – wash hands often, especially each time you cough, sneeze, use the bathroom, 

before eating and after touching surfaces 

• Monitor for any respiratory infection symptoms such as cough, fever or sore throat   

• If you feel unwell, stay home 

 

I’ve been in contact with some resident volunteers and staff asking them for input regarding 

possibly offering outdoor games and opening some areas in the Community Center like the 

computer room, craft room, wood shop, etc. by appointment, limited persons and hours. More 

information to follow.  The walk with a friend program with Bill Burtner is tentatively scheduled to 

resume June 1.   

 

(over) 



 

Library Summer Book Delivery 

Effective immediately, books will be delivered on Monday, Wednesday, or Friday only.  To request 

a book, please fill out a form on top of the book return box in the lobby. Unfortunately, phone 

requests cannot be accepted at this time. Contact Anne Hunt at ext. 8308 with questions.   

 

Flag at Half-mast 

Today is National Peace Officer Memorial Day. The flag will be flown at half-mast in memory of 

those who died in the line of duty. 

 

Bear Sighting 

We have had bear sightings on the campus.  Please take your bird feeders inside as a precaution and 

report any sightings to Security at ext. 8219. 

 

Scams 

The following scams have been reported to us over the past week. Please be aware.  

• A pop-up message saying that your computer has a virus and is locked. You are directed not 

to close your computer and to call a 1-888 number. Do not call that number. Call Microsoft at 

1-800-642-7676. 

• Child Porn emails – if you receive emails stating that your computer’s IP address was linked 

to child porn, delete the email immediately. Do not call the number instructed in the email.  

• Apple support email with PDF attachment - says it’s a receipt from something you ordered 

from the App store. Do not open the attachment. 

 

 


